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Russell M. Blau 
Jeffrey R. Strenkowski 
Phone: 202.373.6000 
Fax: 202.373.6001 
russell.blau@bingham.com 
jeffrey.strenkowski@bingham.com 

September 23, 2011 

Via IBFS 

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street SW, Room TW-A325 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
Re:   ITC-T/C-20110909-00292 & ITC-T/C-20110909-00293 
 Joint Application of CCGI Holding Corporation, Covad Communications 

Company, DSLnet Communications, LLC, DSLnet Communications VA, 
Inc. and DIECA Communications, Inc. 
WITHDRAWAL OF JOINT APPLICATION 

 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 

CCGI Holding Corporation, Covad Communications Company, DSLnet 
Communications, LLC, DSLnet Communications VA, Inc. and DIECA Communications, 
Inc. (collectively, the “Applicants”), through their counsel, hereby respectfully request 
the withdrawal of the above-captioned Joint Application filed on September 9, 2011.  As 
stated in the Joint Application, the transaction involves pro forma intra-corporate 
transactions that will not change the ultimate parent company of the Applicants.  After 
consultation with Commission staff, it was determined that the Joint Application is 
unnecessary under the Commission’s rules, and the Applicants therefore respectfully 
request leave to withdraw it.  To the extent the Commission subsequently determines that 
the Applicants are required to obtain prior authorization to undertake the transactions 
described in the Application, we respectfully request that the Commission contact us as 
soon as possible. 

Please direct any questions regarding this filing to Jeffrey Strenkowski at (202) 373-
6002. 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Jeffrey Strenkowski 
 
Russell M. Blau 
Jeffrey R. Strenkowski 
 
Counsel for Applicants 
 
cc: Sumita Mukhoty (via email) 


